Bell Canada Floor 4 5025 Creekbank Road Mississauga, Ontario, L4W 0B6

Telephone: 905-614-6385 david.treiber@bell.ca

2011 01 24

Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor, 2300 Yonge street Toronto ON M4P 1E4

To:

Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary, Ontario Energy Board

Subject:

EB-2011-0004 - Smart Grid Working Group Nomination

Dear Ms. Walli,

As per your letter of January 13, 2011, regarding the Ontario Energy Board's plan to develop guidance for the implementation of Smart Grid in Ontario (Board File No. EB-2011-0004), I am writing you to nominate Bruce Rodin of Bell Mobility to participate in your Smart Grid Working Group.

As the Vice President of Wireless Technology, Mr. Rodin is responsible for the development of all new wireless technologies at Bell including the establishment of strategic direction relating to spectrum acquisition, network planning and development towards LTE / SAE and beyond, services, terminal / product planning and development and the management of all Bell wireless laboratories.

As a member of the Board of Directors of the Next Generation Mobile Network (NGMN) industry group, an organization of the leading global operators and industry partners who define the requirements for future wireless network technologies, Mr. Rodin is well positioned to provide commentary and advice as it relates to the real time communications requirements associated with the implementation of the Smart Grid.

Mr. Rodin would represent Bell Canada, in the capacity of industry stakeholder.

Should you have any questions, or require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

Thank you for your consideration, and we look forward to working the Board as part of this consultative initiative.

Kind Regards

David Treiber

General Manager and Director - Sales, OPS

Bell Business Markets

